
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON  18 APRIL 2007 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.21/07
ANNUAL AUDIT AND INSPECTION LETTER 2006/07

The Director of Corporate Services (Mrs Brown) submitted Report CORP.12/07 attaching the final Annual Audit and Inspection Letter for 2006/07 received on 4 April 2007.

Mr McGahon outlined the contents of the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter providing an overall summary of the Audit Commission’s Assessment and highlighting main messages for the Council in relation to:

(a)
Council performance;

(b)
Accounts;

(c)
Use of Resources; and

(d)
Actions needed by the Council.

He added that there had been a number of positive aspects, developments and areas of challenges for the Council.

Mrs Brown outlined the response of the Senior Management Team to the following key actions required by the Council :

(1)
Ensuring that the 2006/07 Accounts submitted for Audit are presented fairly and contain only minimal errors.

(2)
Ensuring that policies and services respond to varying levels of need or access to services for particular groups or localities.

(3)
Evaluating the capacity of the Council and its partners to deliver against key strategies over the medium and longer term.

(4)
Maximising the best use of available resources by challenging areas of continual underspending and assessing the impact of slippage on the capital programme on the delivery of corporate objectives.

RESOLVED – That the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter and the actions being taken to address the improvements required be noted.







